
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes June 8, 2020 

 

 

 

In Attendance: 

 

 Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

 Kathleen Hale, Councilwoman 

 Alex Goetsch, Council member 

 Ken Kvacek, Council and Committee member 

 Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

 

Meeting called to order at 10:39 a.m. 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were presented and approved. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

     Lloyd has tried to reach the company that replaced the Village Hall roof. He has not heard 

back but will try again to reach the owner. The leak may be caused by a gap in the flashing. 

      Work on the clean-up at the Service Garage is progressing. 

 

Old Business: 

 

The new Salt bin should be installed by the end of June. We await the cover to be made and 

delivered. 

 

The Law Director will review our lease with the Metropark for the Service Garage. 

 

The committee discussed the proposed all-purpose trail that the Metropark is proposed. The 

Metropark has applied for a Grant to build this trail. If the Grant is approved the trail will go 

through Bentleyville Park. Our Mayor has sent a letter of support for the Grant.  The 

ramifications of an all-purpose trail to our Park were discussed. We need to consider the changes 

that would occur as a result of an all-purpose trail. The committee will further discuss our 

thoughts and options. 

 

New Business: 

 

Social distancing in the Park was discussed. A reminder sign will be posted as we open. 

We are hoping to keep most of our planned events with reminders of social distancing. 

 

The cemetery needs clean up. Lloyd said that the Service Department will take care of the 

necessary work. 

 



The NOPEC Grant of $500.00 has been received. It will be used for our concert or another 

Village event, if the concert must be canceled. 

Village Hall beds will be mulched in the near future. 

 

The contract for fertilizing the Crab Apple trees will not be renewed next year. The trees are 

sufficiently developed and our budget will be tight. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:08 A.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito 

 

 

 

 


